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Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes  
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The Public Safety Committee met on April 24, 2024 at the district office and via Zoom Audio and 

Video Conference. The following board members were present: Angel Munez-Garcia, Carmen 

Rivera, Frank Franz, Jessii Parham, Kristine Rivera, Nicole Carter (virtual), Reggie Powell  

    

The Public Safety Committee discussed the following information:     

● Discussion of the following liquor license applications:  

○ 600 East 187
th

 St LLC (Trade Name Full Moon Pizza) located at 600 East 

187
th

 Street, Bronx, New York 10458  

An application for a modification was submitted to include outdoor seating. An application for 

DOT’s outdoor dining program has also been submitted. The committee will issue a favorable 

recommendation to the SLA for the liquor license.  

○ Star Billiards Bar Corp located at 408 East Tremont Avenue, Bronx, New 

York 10457  

A new and temporary retail permit application was submitted. The business is under new 

ownership and previously operated under the name “Billar El Nuevo Ambiente Corp”. The 

committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the SLA for the liquor license.  

○ B&S Event Space Corp located at 412 East Tremont Avenue, Bronx, 

New York 10457  

The committee did not issue a favorable recommendation for a new liquor license. There 

have been recent noise complaints and violations by NYC Department of Buildings (DOB) 

that have not been corrected.   

 

 

○ Zion Restaurant and Lounge Corp located at 4371 3rd Avenue, Bronx, 

New York 10457  

The attorney representing Zion Restaurant and Lounge Corp informed the district office 

that the application is being withdrawn and a new application will be submitted with 

corrections. The business is under new ownership. The District Manager will inform the 

SLA that the application is withdrawn.  
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○ Tradita Corp. (Trade Name: Cka Ka Qellu) located at 2321 Hughes 

Avenue, Bronx, New York 10458  

An application for renewal was submitted. The committee will issue a favorable 

recommendation to the SLA for the liquor license.  

○ Howl Bar & Grill Corp (Trade Name: Last Call Bar & Grill) located at 2421 

Arthur Avenue, Bronx, New York 10458  

An application for renewal was submitted. The committee will issue a favorable 

recommendation to the SLA for the liquor license.  

○ Michaelangelo’s 2477 Arthur Avenue  

An application for renewal was submitted. The committee will issue a favorable 

recommendation to the SLA for the liquor license.  

  

● Discussion on Committee Rules and License Stipulations  

The committee reviewed a template of liquor license stipulations that can be used for 

future licenses.  

  

● Discussion on 48th Precinct Council’s National Night Out request for 

sponsorship  

A motion to fund the 48th Precinct Council’s National Night Out request was made by 

Reggie Powell and seconded by Angel Munez-Garcia. The motion was adopted 

unanimously, with Carmen Rivera abstaining.  

 

● Other Business (if any)  

● 806-808 East Tremont discussion  

The committee discussed the fire hazard posed by the layout of this illegal location. The 

committee received an update that FDNY had written a violation for the establishment being 

overcapacity on 4/20, and that the SLA was investigating complaints regarding 800 East 

Tremont. 
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